
We’re going to do some different (hopefully fun & informative) things regarding  

our worship series for the summer. Here’s what June will bring our way—in general,  

starting with a 2-part series on the Holy Land: 

Sunday, June 3: THE HOLY LAND: An Old Testament Perspective  

(Psalm 23) 

Sunday, June 10: THE HOLY LAND: A New Testament Perspective  

(Jesus’ Ministry Texts) 

Sunday, June 17: FATHER’S DAY: The Happy Dad (Psalm 128) 

Sunday, June 24: THE BEST OF ROGER CLAPP 

I look forward to taking you all to the  

Holy Land for a couple Sundays  

(virtually) and sharing other important  

messages with you in the month of June! 

Blessings, Pastor Rom 
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 “REST…” 
 

The LORD is my shepherd; I have all that I need. 
2 
He lets me rest in green meadows; 

he leads me beside peaceful streams. 
3 
He renews my strength. He guides me along 

right paths, bringing honor to his name. – Psalm 23:1-3 (NLT) 
 

Dear Trinity family, 
 
Summer is here! I don’t know about you, but I love summers in Wisconsin. After having 
traveled over much of these United States and several parts of the world, it is always 
good to be in Wisconsin in the summer. It is absolutely beautiful. And summer is a time 
for family, too. That’s why I like Wisconsin summers. I have a brother who lives on a lake 
and we have family gatherings there. What great memories. What great family times of 
gathering and of … rest… 
 
I don’t know about you, but the twenty-third Psalm (above) is one of my favorites. And 
I’m especially thinking about Verse 2 as we enter into these summer months, as King 
David expresses his joy in how God cares for him. “He lets me rest in green meadows; 
he leads me beside peaceful streams.” If you know anything about the land where David 
lived, you’ll know that both these things—green meadows and peaceful streams—are 
uncommon. There are very few places in Israel—even today—that I would consider 
‘green.’ And there are even fewer ‘peaceful streams’ as water sources like that are 
scarce in Israel. But God provided for King David. And in the same way, God will provide 
the rest you and I need this summer, too. 
 
Sometimes, rest is just a matter of a change of schedule or scenery. Have you noticed 
that? Just as a reminder, we’ve changed our summer worship schedule to one service at 
9 AM on Sunday mornings. It’ll be different, but I’m thinking … ‘restfully’ so. And, wow, 
does Wisconsin have the scenery we can enjoy; much of it is green … and we are 
plentiful in the area of ‘peaceful streams’ too. 
 
So, here’s what I’m telling you: enjoy! Enjoy the changes—all the changes—that 
summer brings. Get rested. Get refreshed. The work we do here at Trinity is eternally 
important—not just for today, but for all eternity. We need to be rested for the new school 
year of ministry that will begin in September. So, enjoy the one worship service this 
summer. Enjoy as much Wisconsin beauty as you can. And let’s be ready to do ministry 
together come fall. I love you all enough to tell you … take care of yourselves—in every 
way! And take care of your families; they are gifts from God…  
                                                                               Blessings as always,  

                                                           Pastor Rom 



Essential Transformation (E.T.) CLASS/CONFIRMATION REQUIREMENT 

This fall (starting late September), there will be a brand new class introduced at Trinity United Methodist 

Church. This is intended to be an inter-generational class on the basics of Christianity and life in the 

Church. This is the class our new members promise to take right after joining the church—preparing 

them for life as disciples of Jesus Christ, which includes active membership in the local church. This 

class is also a pre-requisite for our young adults (Sophomores-Juniors) who desire to be confirmed in 

the spring of 2019. So, not your typical confirmation class, but—again—a prerequisite to confirming the 

baptismal vows made for you by your parents during infancy. This class will meet for 13 weeks this fall, 

Sunday afternoons at 4 PM at Trinity UMC. Please keep an eye out in next month’s newsletter & weekly 

bulletins for further information, including class sign-up in August… 

Thanks & blessings, Pastor Rom 

Reminder… 

Come out and play at VBS! 

 

VACATION BIBLE  
SCHOOL 2018 

Friday night, June 1st  
6-8:30 PM 

& Saturday, June 2nd 
8:30 AM - 2:30 PM 

Mark your calendars  
to save the date! 

TUMC Budget Totals  

Year to date needed to meet budget: 

$78,301.00 

Received through  

5-20-2018: $62,879.37 

Budget Shortfall: $15,421.63 

Starting in June and going through 

Labor Day Weekend,  Trinity will 

have one Sunday Worship Service at 

9:00 AM. Thank-You! 

Participating in an Adopt-A-Highway clean-up event 

along Hwy 175 for Trinity United Methodist Church 

of Lomira's Education Department are Youth Group 

members Owen Unferth, Connor Steers, Dayne 

Zingsheim, Jaye Zingsheim, Dalton Zingsheim, 

Mackenzie Klein and parent's Amy Unferth, Steve 

Unferth, Jeff Zingsheim and Mike Sacotte. 



Our family would like to thank all the members 

of Trinity UMC for all the prayers and concerns 

extended to Wayne the past several years. 

Thank you for your thoughtfulness, kindness 

and expression of sympathy extended to us 

following the loss of my husband, father, 

grandfather and great-grandfather,  

Wayne Faber. Special thanks to Pastor Rom 

for his consoling prayers and visits, the       

beautiful music, to Cheryl and her crew who 

prepared and served the delicious meal,    

flowers, cards, memorials, gifts of food and to 

all who helped in any way. It was deeply       

appreciated. 

God Bless You All, Gloria Faber and Family 

Donations To Trinity UMC In Memorial 

Of  Wayne Faber 

$1,510.00 

 

We are so grateful for your compassion and 

spiritual support during the sudden passing of 

our Mom. We are comforted by knowing God 

granted Mom’s wish to leave this life quiet-

ly...no pain, no fear, no delay. She was ready. 

Although she left us we know she was holding 

the Lord’s hand as He led her to be with him. 

Please accept these memorials in her name to 

Trinity UMC.  

God Bless, Dorothy’s Daughters, 

Kathy and Pat 

Donations To Trinity UMC In Memorial 

Of  Dorothy Muehlius     $220.00 

 

Donations To Trinity UMC In Memorial 

Of  Gordon Klein     $565.00 

June Anniversaries 
 

1  Scott & Sandra Plum 
3 Rom and Jane Pegram 
5     Ward & Jeanne Hinz 
7     Glenn & Jackie Eichstedt 
8     Doug & Chris Kuen 
10   Jeff & Dawn Faber 
14   Ralph & Sharon Germain 
15 Tim & Jaimee Jordan 
17   Andrew & Melissa Oeschner 
17   Chuck & Mary Rhein 
20 Pat & Kim Emmer 
27 Will & Diana Jewson 
28   Joshua & Jessica Marschie 

The July Newsletter Deadline is June 15th. Please 

have all of your articles into the church office by 

noon that day. Thank you! 

A Musical Note! 
Give a gift of music this summer! All talents are wel-

come, needed and used for worship services at 
TUMC. If you would like to sing a solo, or join a vocal 
or instrumental ensemble...please continue to talk to  

Jason Ehlert,  our Worship Music Coordinator.  
922-0361 or 539-6929. 

 
To Our Precious Children: 

You are a treasure to Jesus, your families and the 
church. Thank you for bringing honor and praise to  

Jesus and great joy to your church with singing. You 
made the worship at TUMC awesome on Bible Sun-
day, Christmas, Young at Heart, Palm Sunday and 

Mother’s Day . You gave God your very best! 
Always remember Jesus loves you and so do we! 

Priscilla and Jason Ehlert  
Sunday School Music Coordinators 



June 2018  Biographical  

 

This year, Bill and Shari Buske will be heading to Madison 

in June to represent Trinity United Methodist Church Lomira 

at the Wisconsin Annual Conference. 

Please pray for them and wish them well as they take on 

this journey with our fellow United Methodist Church’s from 

across the state. 

June Bir thdays 
 

1  Lucas Hodny 
2   Les Unferth 
3  Jerry Klein 
      Andrew Oechsner 
4    Melissa Oechsner 
      Cole Strassman 
 Joshua Wroblewski 
5 Victoria Bloch 
7     Caitlyn Strassman 
 Michelle Vesper 
 Mitchell Janke 
8 Colton Luedtke  
9  Marlin Towne 
10  Kathy Lavarda    
 Brenda Michels 
      Lee Oestreich 
11 Nancy Andrews   
 Brian Meyer 
 Trisha Schwanke 
       Dwayne Wolf 
12   Faye Beck 
       Nicole Dittberner 
       Margaret Muehlius 
15   Jeff Unferth 
16   Cassie Beck 
18  Dan Dewhurst  
 Amanda Ditter 
19 Jessica Marschie 
21 Barbara Rowland  
22 Michelle Large 
24   Dorothy Bosserman 
25 Pam Flury 
26   Wayde Beck 
       Syd Henke 
29    Aaliyah Kaelin 
 
 

I would like to extend a heartfelt thank 
you to everyone who contributed to the 
education department and Sunday School 
over the last year.  Especially our Sunday 
School and youth group teachers Pam, 
Amy, Karlene, helper Janie, Glenn and 
Heidi. I truly appreciate all that you 
do.  Lastly, thank you to all the parents 
who share your kids with us each 
week.  Thank you for a great year and I 
look forward to seeing all of you at the 
start of the next school year! 
Thank you, Jessica Marschie 
                Education Department 

Jun 1 David Psalms 8 

Jun 4 “ Psalms 32, Romans 4:6-
8 

Jun 5 Asaph Psalms 73 

Jun 6 “ Psalms 74 

Jun 7 “ Psalms 75 

Jun 8 “ Psalms 76 

Jun 11 “ Psalms 77 

Jun 12 Phinehas Psalms 106 

Jun 13 “ Joshua 22:10-34 

Jun 14 Solomon Proverbs 2 

Jun 15 “ Proverbs 3 

Jun 18 “ Proverbs 4 

Jun 19 Isaiah Isaiah 6 

Jun 20 “ Isaiah 40 

Jun 21 “ Isaiah 53 

Jun 22 Hezekiah Isaiah 36 

Jun 25 “ Isaiah 37 

Jun 26 Jeremiah Jeremiah 1 

Jun 27 “ Jeremiah 18 

Jun 28 
June 29 

“ 
Jehonadab  

Jeremiah 32 
Jeremiah 35  
 

The Round Table Bible Discussion Group will only 

meet once over the summer.  

This will take place on July 15th at 10:00 AM.  
 

Pastor Rom’s discussion notes can now be found 

online at our website    www.trinitylomira.org 



   TUMC Prayer Concerns 

 Wendy and Jim Peters (Cousins of Priscilla & Jason) Serious Injuries from a Motorcycle Accident 
 Ed Paulus (Brother-in-Law to Gene Junger) Hip Surgery Cancelled Due To Infection-Consulting Specialist 5-10-18 
 Aidan Greene 11 Year Old With Intestinal Problems 05-13-18 
 Jay Rawlins Kidney Failure at Froedtert 5-13-18 
 Janiina Junger Prayers for peace as a new mother 5-1-18 
 John Masterson (Friend of Roger Clark) Rare Stomach Cancer, less than a year to live 4-29-18 
 Shari Buske Recovering from Hip Surgery 4-29-18 
 Billi Timm (Friend of the Krueger’s) Recovering from Neck Surgery 4-29-18 
 Marilyn Dickerson (Karlene Krueger’s Aunt) Broken Wrist 4-29-18 
 Mike Noonan (Piggly Wiggly Produce Manager) recovering from heart attack 4-29-18 
 Nicole Nielsen (Friend of Judy Lerch) lungs are healing, but still needs our prayers 4-25-18 
 Augie Luedtke 4-22-18 
 Shana (Judy Stucke’s Niece) 95% of Brain Tumor removed, Tolerating Chemo well, Good Attitude! 4-22-18 
 Pam Giese Home from the Hospital…asking for continued prayers 4-20-18  
 Priscilla Ehlert started radiation on Tuesday 4-17. Please keep her in your prayers 
 Pam Smith She has moved to Crossroads nursing and rehab in Sun Prairie and is scheduled to be home 4-18 
 David (Deb Wiedmeyer’s Nephew) diagnosed with AML/Leukemia4-8-18 
 Linda Landaal (Friend of Sharon Germain) Struggling with Pancreatic Cancer 04-06-18 
 Kathy Hefter Recovering from Back Surgery 4-3-18 
 Pat (Deb Wiedmeyer’s Sister) Fever while Recovering from Hip Surgery 3-29-18  
 Ron Olson (Ron Krestchmer’s Uncle)  Heart and Kidney Issues 3-29-18 
 Ross Jesse Cancer 3-18-18 
 Betty Olson (Ron Kretschmer’s Aunt) Kidney Issues and Heart Attack 3-14-18 
 Tim Westphal (Dave and Carol Luedtke’s Neighbor) Cancer in the sinus’s has spread to the Lymph Nodes 3-14-18 
 Victor Hilbert 7 year old with Hodgkin’s Lymphoma Latest Tests are Good, 2nd Phase of Treatment 3-18 
 Dick Dishaw (Friend of the Menzer’s) Stage 4 Pancreatic and Liver Cancer 2-15-18 
 Tim Jantz (Friend of the Menzer’s) Waiting for a Heart Transplant 2-15-18 
 Mickey Oeschner Needs a Kidney Transplant-Starting Dialysis 2-6-18  
 Nicole Braatz (Friends of Tammy Steers) Severe kidney Issues Needs Kidney Transplant ...1-23-18 
 Caroline Maierhafer (Victor Jewson’s Cousin) Cancer 1-13-18 
 Jan Johnson Cancer 12-31-17 
 Sandy Justman (Jackie and Glenn Eichstedt’s Sister-in-law) Breast Cancer 12-13-17 
 Baby Vanessa  Born at 27 weeks 11-19-17 
 Joel Patzer (Augie Luedtke’s Nephew) Cancer 10-24-17 

 
 

For Prayer Requests please contact Teresa in the church office  

by email, phone or our website 

www.trinitylomira.org 

Our Prayer list covers for  6-8 months. If you feel someone needs 

to continue or be placed back on the list, please let Teresa know. 

Thank You. 

http://www.trinitylomira.org


Trinity United Methodist Church has been recently 

introduced to a ministry out of Richardson, Texas, 

called “Grace Ministries: Home of the 101 Back to 

the Basic Resources”. This is a ministry Pastor Rom 

has been familiar with for some time now and has 

used their resources in the past—a very-trusted     

resource. And now, because of a special package 

deal with Trinity UMC, this digital library is available 

to all from Trinity UMC … and even more. This      

library of digital resources will also be made       

available to our community. In other words, if you’re 

a part of Trinity UMC and you know of someone who 

might benefit from one Grace Ministries’ resources 

on this site, please share it with them so they can 

receive Godly guidance for their lives as well 

(username/password below). Following is a sampling 

of areas you may want to tap into: 

Fathering 101: Be the Dad! 

Periscope (guiding future generations in the 

Christian faith) 

Crisis 101 (Making sense of life when life 

doesn’t make sense) 

Family 101 (applying the ‘one another’ princi-

ples in the home) 

Lessons from the Tacklebox (carrying men to 

the next level in their relationship with God) 

And much more… Please check out this new re-

source that is available online (grace101.org) or 

through our website (trinitylomira.org)! Here’s how 

you gain access: 

Username: tumclomira  

Password: lovegrowserve 

Videotaping Sermons... June - August 
 

Please contact Teresa in the church office if 

you are able to assist with videotaping the 

sermon during the upcoming summer 

months.   

It has been requested the taping be done at the  

9 AM service. If you are unsure as to your  

schedule, you can also check back in with         

Teresa later in the summer to see if you are able 

to fill any holes.  

 

Haven't videotaped yet?  Teresa will make  

arrangements to get you the training you need.   

It's a piece of cake!  No fancy camera, the con-

trols are done right from a tablet and everything 

is preset for you. 

Thanks to all who have assisted so far! 

 

 

Would You be willing to  

pray for someone? 
 

You will notice a new volunteer opportunity on 

your Connection Cards. 

 

We are looking for individuals who will be willing 

to be a part of a Prayer Team when the needs 

arise for our church. If this is you simply fill out 

your Connection Card and check the box to    

become a part of this prayer circle. 



Caring Ministry  

Do you feel a calling to serve Trinity members who are home bound or reside in nursing homes? 

If so, there is still time to join Trinity’s Caring Ministry Team!  

Interested individuals are asked to sign your name to the Caring Ministry sign up sheet in the 

Connections Room. You may also contact Kathy Drexler at 583-3551 ASAP. Training for this  

ministry begins soon.  

Here are the expectations for caring ministers:  

1. Attend two required training session: June 13 and July 11.  

 Both begin at 6:30 and will be run by Pastor Rom. Plan on 90 minute sessions.  

 The June 13 session is for new recruits only.  

 The entire team (new recruits and veterans) will meet on July 11.  

2. At the end of the July 11 meeting volunteers will be asked to sign a one year covenant.  

 The commitment extends from September 2018 through August 2019  

3. Following a background check, each team member will be paired with a care receiver. 

4. We would like for you to meet with your care receiver at least once a month.  

 The day and time of that meeting can be at your convenience.  

 A brief monthly report form will be completed to alert the pastor to any critical needs of the care 

 receiver.  

5. There will be three “Check In” meetings throughout the year to deal with anything that may arise.  

 

The veteran team members will tell you that we probably receive more than we give in this      

ministry. Our care receivers are very appreciative to have a monthly visit from someone         

connected to Trinity UMC. Our “shut-ins” still care deeply for their church and the congregation.  



TUMC Mission Trip Brat Fry May 11-12th 

Thank you all for the support! 

All Women of Trinity UMC are invited to the first ever...            
Mug and Muffin event! 

Saturday, June 9th, Fellowship Hall, 9 a.m. - 11 a.m. 

*Fellowship, coffee, and muffins! 

*Discussion on women's ministry at Trinity UMC! 

*Opportunity for low-cost, low-time mission support project! 

*Summer book group: read on your own and discuss on August 11! 

 

Curious to learn more?  Join us! The only thing you need to bring is your coffee mug! 

For planning purposes, please register on the sign-up sheet in the Connections room. 

Questions?  Contact Pam Wellso 920-905-9511 





June 2018 TUMC-Lomira 

Worship Service 9:00 AM  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 

6-8:30 PM VBS 

2 

8:30 AM 

To  

2:30 PM   

VBS 

3 

9:00 am  

Worship Service 

VBS Sunday 

4 5 6 

6:30 pm 

AA & Al-Anon  

7 

6:00 pm  

Boy Scouts 

8 9 

10-11:00 am 

Food Pantry 

 

9-11:00 am 

Mugs and  

Muffins 

10 

9:00 am  

Worship Service 

11 12 

8:00 am Men’s 

Group (At Diner 

67) 

3:00 pm Hope 

Nursing Home 

13 

6:30 pm 

AA & Al-Anon  

6:30 pm 

Caring Ministry  

Training - Part I  

14 15 

Newsletter  

Deadline 

16 

WI Annual  

United  

Methodist 

Church  

Conference 

17 

9:00 am  

Worship Service 

Fathers Day 

Sunday 

 

WI Annual  

United  

Methodist 

Church  

18 

WI Annual  

United  

Methodist 

Church  

Conference 

19 20 

6:30 pm 

AA & Al-Anon  

21 22 23 

10-11:00 am 

Food Pantry 

24 

9:00 am  

Worship Service 

Guest Pastor 

Roger Clapp 

25 26 27 

6:30 pm 

AA & Al-Anon  

28 29 30 



Trinity United Methodist Church   

300 Church Street 

Lomira, WI 53048 

Return Service Requested 

 
Rom Pegram, Pastor 

Cell (Preferred) 1-608-417-0060  

Church Office: (920) 269-4411  Parsonage-After 9:00 PM (920) 269-7292 
Office Hours Tues.-Thurs. 9AM-12PM 

Or by Appointment 
                               

Email:  
pastorromtumc@gmail.com 

churchofficetumc@gmail.com 
 

SUMMER WORSHIP SERVICES 
9:00 AM 

 
Church Office Hours:  
Tues-Fri 9AM-2PM 

mailto:pastorromtumc@gmail.com

